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The Board of Education of Montgomery County met in special session at the Carver
Educational Services Center, Rockville, Maryland, on Tuesday, September 30, 1997, at
7:30 p.m.

ROLL CALL Present: Mr. Reginald M. Felton (arrived after testifying before
the County Council)
Dr. Alan Cheung
Mr. Blair G. Ewing
Ms. Ana Sol Gutiérrez
Mrs. Nancy J. King,
    In the Chair
Ms. Mona M. Signer
Mrs. Kathryn Gemberling, Deputy
Mr. Larry Bowers, Chief Financial Officer
Mr. Roland Ikheloa

 Absent: Mrs. Beatrice B. Gordon
Ms. Debra Wheat

MCCSSE Members Present: Ms.. Martha Strombotne, President
Ms. Merle Cuttitta, Executive Vice President
Mr. Stephen Poor, Executive Director
Ms. Diane Burke, Educational Assistants
Ms. Betty Montgomery, Office Employees
Ms. Marion Haupt, Transportation
Ms. Evelyn Gaston, Building Services
Ms. Joyce Schoeppach, Maintenance
Mr. Hampton Johnson, Security

Topics discussed were: 1. Staffing cuts,
2. Educational Assistants covering classes,
3. Progress on Labor Management meetings,
4. Use of technology and training,
5. Retirement plans,
6. Security staff covering events off campus, and
7. School lunch.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 p.m.
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